
 

 

MAY  2017                 Kiwanis Breakfast Club of Oconomowoc 

                                            P.O. Box 462 Oconomowoc, WI 53066 

Wednesday Morning 7:15 AM 

Lake Terrace Clubhouse Restaurant 

1380 West Wisconsin Avenue 

Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the world one child and 

one community at a time.  
 

 
    President’s Corner – ANDY WAGNER 

  
 

Saturday April 22nd, I attended the FFA 

Banquet where our Club presented eleven FFA 

Students "Recognition Service Awards" and 

nine FFA seniors scholarship consideration 

awards, for a total Club donation of $895. 

Please support the OHS/FFA Greenhouse Sale, 

May 6th, 13th and 20th, 8AM-1PM. 

Our Kiwanis Club sponsored three students to 

attend the Wisconsin Leadership Seminar, this 

Seminar is celebrating its 40th consecutive 

year, the annual 3-day Leadership seminar for 

outstanding High School Sophomores from our 

Kiwanis district, will consist of team building 

activities, motivational speakers, community 

service, key leaders and small group discussion, 

it will be held June 9th-11th at the UW-

Whitewater campus. The three students are 

Claire Cotey--Oconomowoc HS, Isaac Simons--

Lake Country Lutheran and Henry Metz--

Catholic Memorial. All three are from our 

community, the sponsorship was $600. 

The Club, through American Legion Auxilary 

91, supported a delegate  from Oconomowoc 

HS, Kelsey Galbraith to Badger Girl's State, it 

too was a $200 sponsorship. 

Two major event's in May, first being our Tree 

Sale Saturday May 6th, let's "all" put our 

efforts into it and sell 2100 tree's before noon, 

this would give our club in opportunity to 

fundraise about $4000. Second the Hall Of 

Fame Tuesday May 9th, this is an outstanding 

event recognizing the best students in different 

academic fields, in the presence of parents and 

peers. Thank you, Jerry Schneider for all the 

hard work in making the HOF a success. 

Finally May is election of officer's month, we 

will be electing Treasurer, Secretary, President-

elect and two Board of Directors. Chet Seffrood 

and Jane Fredrich have agreed to serve as 

Treas/Sec in 2017-18, thank you Chet and Jane. 

We are in need of two BOD positions and a 

very important President-Elect.  

Andy 
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   WHAT’S HAPPENING 
May 3     Breakfast Meeting   

May 5     Package Trees-Shorehaven @4             

May 6     Tree Sale 

May 8     Shorehaven Bingo 

May 9     Hall of Fame Dinner 

May 9     Aktion Club  

May 10   Breakfast Meeting 

May 14   Mothers Day 

May 17   Breakfast Meeting  

May 22   Board Meeting 

May 24   Breakfast Meeting 

May 25   Great Grill out @ High School 

May 29   Memorial Day 

May 31   Breakfast Meeting 

July   1    Independence parade 

July   15  Piggly Wiggly Brat Sale 

July   23  Green Lake outing 

July  29   Kids from Wisconsin 

   

   
JACK’S JUMPERS 

Jack Smid, Captain 

Carolyn Crom  

Jane Fredrich 

Jack Grothaus 

Chet Seffrood 

Andy Wagner 

Len Zacharias 

 

            
Leonard Schacht     5-6 

Tom Massnick          5-10 

John Koehn              5-12              
 

 
Deb and Mike Bursinger      5-14 

 

 
GREETER & INVOCATION  

John Koehn                   5-3 

Tom Massnick              5-10 

Colleen Meyer              5-17 

Bill Peebles                   5-24 

Leonard Schacht           5-31 

 

Thanks to Jane Fredrich for arranging 

speakers for the month of May    

    

May 3       TBD                                                             

                    

 

May 10  – TBD 

  

May 17  - Mary Rode- Waukesha County       

Clearing Council                          

                   

May 24  Mike Hayden Bench Dedication 

 

May 31   Club Day- Elections    
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DONATIONS IN MARCH 

 

SEE ANDYS PRESIDENTS 

REPORT FOR THIS MONTHS 

DONATIONS 

 

 

FFA PLANT SALE 

 

GREAT FLOWERS AND 

PRICES 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

Save the Date 

 
We have signed up for the Piggly 

Wiggly Brat stand on Saturday July 

15
th  

  The  proceeds for this will be 

used for the parade expense. A sign 

up sheet will be coming. Set up is at 

about  8:00 AM and the sales take  

place from about 10:00 AM to about 

3:00 PM. 

We plan to put out some Christmas 

trees and decorations. There will also 

be a donation bucket for the parade.  

Hopefully this will make up a lot of 

our shortfall.  

Maybe we can get Santa to come???

 
 

 



 

 

 

 
 

BLOOD DRIVES 

 

Thanks to Kathy and everyone else 

who signed up. 

I heard attendance was down. Maybe 

due to Holy Week ?? 

 

Some of the dates have changed so 

here is a list of the new dates--- 

 

Wednesday, June 7
th

 

Wednesday, August 2
nd

 

Wednesday, October 18
th

  

Wednesday, December 20th   

 

 

 

 

 

OCONOMOWOC HIGH SCHOOL 

HALL OF FAME 

 

The 52
nd

 year of this event will take 

place Tuesday May 9
th

, 7:00 PM at 

Lake Terrace Club House . Join us to 

honor this years group of Seniors and 

hear the teachers talk about their 

accomplishments. Please see Jerry to 

sign up. Cost will be $14.50 per 

person.  

 

 

 

 
ROAD CLEAN UP 

 
 

Thanks to the members who helped 

on Saturday.  Also thanks to Nicole , 

Key Club member and her mom who 

came to help. It was a little cool but 

at least the rain held off.  

 

 

 

TREE SALE 

SATURDAY, MAY 6
TH

 

 

8:00 AM until sold out 

 

See Ed or Andy to sign up 

 

Weather is looking good !!!!! 
 

 



 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP DRIVE 

We all know membership in 

volunteer organizations has been on 

the decline. 

We are going to try a different 

approach this year. We will be 

contacting the businesses to do a 

CORPORATE  MEMBERSHIP.  They 

become the member and then send 

some employees to our meetings. The 

hope is one or more of the employees 

will become interested and convert to 

a regular membership. 

 We will target some of the businesses 

that used to have an employee join 

our club and work out from there. 

We will try to set up personal calls to 

let them know about our club and 

provide them with Kiwanis info.      
WE NEED TO GROW OUR CLUB  

SO WE DON’T END UP LIKE THE 

OCONOMOWOC KIWANIS EVENING 

CLUB THAT FOLDED IN 2003.  

Please let me know if you would like 

to call on a business. 

Thanks, 

 Jerry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEVER TOO EARLY TO 

THINK ABOUT SUMMER 

 

SPOTS STILL AVAILABLE 

 

TALK TO CAROLYN 

 
 
Hello to you all, 
In spite of all this gloomy weather we 
have been having, the sun will shine 
upon us again. 
I am planning a club outing for this 
summer, I'm looking at Sunday July 
23.  It is at Green Lake, its not to far  
to drive.  We would have lunch at the 
Heidel House, its a beautiful place to 
meet & have lunch.  They have  
a nice cruise around Green Lake, I 
thought it would be a fun afternoon, 
someplace we have not been to before. 
The cost of the cruise is $12.00, the 
Lunch is all inclusive (except cocktails) 
is $23.00.  I will have a menu 
to share as soon as I receive it., during 
the 1 hour boat cruise, they can add a 
cocktail bar, or coffee, or other 
beverage, that can be decided at a later 
date.  I thought I would get this out 
early, because I know summer can get 
busy.  
 If you could please get back to me 
soon, so I will have an idea how many 
will be coming.  As in the past friends 
& family are welcome to join us. Think 
warm sunny afternoon, perfect day in 
Wisconsin. 
Hugs, Carolyn Crom 
262-567-9093 ckcrom@yahoo.com 
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